
“THE THREE DAY FEAST” 

The book that bears the title of this newsletter article was written by a 
woman named Gail Ramshaw and focuses upon the three days of 
Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter.  She begins her book by 
distinguishing what it means “to keep” from celebrating a holiday like 
Thanksgiving, or remembering the date of a baptism, or holding a 
birthday party.  In the words of Gail Ramshaw: 

    “To keep is to retain something, to hold it close, to preserve it, to 
protect it.” 

In other words, “keeping” the three day feast means much more than 
simply remembering, celebrating, or holding.  It means we recognize 
that the three day feast is of great importance for us and is crucial to 
what defines us as God’s children and as followers of Jesus Christ.   

In todays world that is filled with many competing claims upon our 
attention, our energy, our money and our time it is crucial  “to keep” 
and not simply to remember the baptisms, birthdays, anniversaries, 
holidays, and anniversaries.  And it is of even greater importance “to 
keep” the three day feast.   

May our gathering around the table of the Lord on Maundy Thursday 
and once again hearing the words, “This is my body, given for 
you…..This is my blood, shed for you”  help us hold close the reality 
of the Christ who empties himself on our behalf. 

May our gathering at the foot of the cross on Good Friday help us to 
preserve and protect the memory of how far God goes to redeem and 
rescue us – how far God’s love extends on our behalf. 

May our once again hearing the announcement that, “He is risen!” be 
that which we remember, celebrate, and hold close every day and not 
simply on the one day that we know as Easter Sunday.  Let us once 
again “keep the three day feast.” 

MAUNDY THURSDAY WORSHIP, April 1st, 7:00 p.m. 

GOOD FRIDAY WORSHIP, April 2nd, 7:00 p.m. 

EASTER SUNDAY WORSHIP, April 4th, 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

Worship Schedule                                   
Sunday: 8 AM and 10:30 AM                 

Sunday Church School for all ages: 
9:15 AM 

Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
216 North Wooster Ave 
Dover Ohio  44622-2948 
Phone: 330-343-6915 
Fax:  330-602-0263 
Church E-Mail: 
gracehappens@gracedover.org 
Pastor’s E-Mail: 
pastor@gracedover.org 
Website:  www.gracedover.org 
 

Pastor Lee Eilert, Interim Pastor 
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The Call Committee is pleased to announce that we have recommended a candidate to become 
the new pastor at Grace. We are excited about his experience and believe he will bring strong 
leadership and a dynamic worship style to the congregation! We have plans for the recommended 
pastor to come to the church on Sunday, April 18. During the Sunday school hour (9:00-10:15) 
on April 18, we will have a meet and greet with the recommended pastor for all members and 
visitors of the congregation. Please plan to attend and introduce yourself to the new pastor. At 
10:15, after the meet and greet, we will have a congregational vote to officially call the new  
pastor. Our hope is that the new pastor will then take over full-time duties at the church toward 
the latter part of May. 
  
We appreciate your prayers during the call process. Please pray for the church and the new  
pastor. Make him feel welcome as he visits us and takes over his duties as pastor at Grace  
Lutheran! 

Submitted by: John Wolfe 
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Catching up with Council 

Council spent our March meeting preparing a retirement celebration and card 
shower for Pastor Drake.  The celebration will be held at the Church on April 
25th following the 10:30 am service.  All are invited for cake and refreshments 
to celebrate your fondest memories and experiences with Pastor Drake over 
the years.  Pastor Drake has provided years of service to Congregation and is 
a treasured asset.  What a better way to say thank you then sharing your 
memories with him.  If you are unable to make the retirement celebration 
please mail your cards to the Church Office, Attn: Pastor Drake Card Shower.  
We will ensure he receives the cards at the celebration.  

Council is also having a special meeting on April 6th at 6:45 pm to approve the 
nomination of a Pastor selected by the Call Committee as well as to discuss 
the proposed salary package.  Per the Synod's recommendations we will be 
holding a meet and greet with the Pastor selected by the Call Committee at 
9:45 am to 10:10 am on April 18, 2010.  Coffee and drinks will be provided.  A 
congregational meeting will be held at 10:15 am on April 18, 2010 to approve 
of the issuance of a call to the Pastor nominated by the Call Committee and to 
review and approve of the proposed salary package.  
 
Nathan D. Vaughan  

Planning Council 

 

 Call Committee Update 
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Planning Council 
 

 

 

 

  
PLANNING COUNCIL 

Next Meeting 
April 6th, 2010 

@ 6:45 PM 

MINISTRY NIGHT 
 

Next Meeting 
April 13th, 2010 

 @ 6:45 PM 

2009-2010 BOARD MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
Nathan Vaughan - President Dave Haverfield - Vice President 

Pam Keller - Secretary 
Beverly Frantz - Treasurer 

 
Evangelism 

Wendy Mady - Director 
Liz Miller 

Dorothy Morrison 
Janice Weber 
Melody Rader 

Fellowship 
Denise Carpenter 

Deb Foust 
Marcie Tinlin 
Frances Moser 

Property 
Howard Stein - Director 

Richard Elliott 
Ruth Stein 
John Stahl 

Tim Keplinger 
 

 

 

Lay Ministry 
Larry Lloyd - Director 

Carolyn Delphia 
Jim Gibb 

Evan Cameron 
Dale Weaver 

Glenda Sclater 
Michelle Haverfield 

Personnel 
Dave Haverfield - Director 

Mike Sergent 
Bob Sclater 

Darlene Bonta 
Ron Stahl 

Jeff Hootman 

Christian Education 
Esther Philabaum- Director 

Betsy Morris 
Dorothy Huff 
Susan Seifert 

 

 

Public Relations 
Keith Lands - Director 

Sue Hartz 
David Elliott 
Scott Ebert 

Stewardship 
Michael Thomas-Moore - Director 

Tom Hardin 
Richard Homrighausen 

Young People’s 
Jaclyn Sergent - Director 

Chris Sergent 
Ashley Eick 
John Wolfe 

Brendan Hardin 
Shane Porter 

Gr ace  Lu the r an  Chu r ch   
Ca l l  Commi t t ee  

 Tracey Viereck     330-343-8024 

 James Gibb      330-343-8437 

 Robert Sclater     330-343-3120 

 James Morris     330-364-3683 

 Cynthia Jerles     330-364-2313 

 David Haverfield     330-364-4632 

 Lizabeth Nelson     330-364-3730 

 John Wolfe      330-364-1761 

 Christine Sergent     330-364-3037 
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Lenten Worship 

THE LENTEN JOURNEY 
The journey is one that we go on every year.  It is a journey that encourages self-examination.  
It is a journey that encourages prayer and meditation.  It is a journey that encourages fasting 
and self discipline.  What will be different about this year’s journey?  How will this year’s 
journey become special, unique, and memorable?  Where will this year’s journey take us?   

The journey begins with ASH WEDNESDAY WORSHIP, 7:00 P.M., Feb. 17th.   

The journey continues with WEDNESDAY EVENING WORSHIP, 7:00 P.M., on Feb. 
24th, March 3rd, March 10th, March 17th and March 24th. 

The journey concludes with a glorious entry into Jerusalem, followed gatherings around the 
table of our Lord; at the foot of the cross; and at the empty tomb.  It is the Holy Week where 
we follow our Lord as he lays down his life for all of us and all of creation.   

PALM SUNDAY WORSHIP, 8:00 & 10:30 AM, March 28th. 

MAUNDY THURSDAY WORSHIP, 7:00 PM, April 1st. 

GOOD FRIDAY WORSHIP, 7:00 PM,  April 2nd. 

EASTER SUNDAY WORSHIP, 8:00 & 10:30 AM, April 4th. 

Every journey has a surprise or two – unexpected moments – unanticipated experiences.  
May God fill our Lenten journey with many surprises that will enable all of us to grow in 
faith and understanding. 

EASTER BREAKFAST 
Easter Sunday, April 4th at 9:15 AM 

FELLOWSHIP HALL 

 

Menu will include:  
scrambled eggs, bacon, sausage gravy, biscuits, sweet rolls, fresh fruit and drinks.  Sign up 
sheets for food & monetary donations and for attendance will be in the Narthex.  This is a 
fund raiser to help support our Summer Church Camp Scholarship program.  It looks like 
Thrivent will no longer be matching funds in the congregation so please give generously to 
help support Grace's Summer Church Camp Scholarship program. 
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Moser Mission 
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Announcements 

MARK YOUR CALEN-
DARS! 

JULY 26th-JULY 30th 
5:30 pm-6:00 pm Dinner 
6:00 pm–8:30 pm VBS 

Ages 3 yrs.- 5th Grade 
Directors & Helpers are needed. 
If you are interested in any of the  

following positions please contact the 
church office, Esther Philabaum  

or Beckie Grafe. 

 

* Decorating - 2 Adults 
* Registration - 2 Adults 
* Publicity - 2 Adults 
* Sail Away Cinema Leader 
* Bible Voyage Leader 
* Floating Finale Leader 
* Crew Leader & Helpers 

* Kindergarten –2 Adults & 2 
Teens 
* 1 - 2 Grade –2 Adults & 2 Teens 
* 3 - 5 Grade –2 Adults & 2 Teens 

VBS 2010 

Saturday, April 10th, 2010  
Men’s Breakfast  
Guest speaker:  

Kevin Kate 

 Kevin went to Haiti after the earthquake 
to help repair water systems. He will be  
presenting a slide show and explain how 

his group was able to help. 

 

 

The party will be held on Sunday, April 25th, following the Worship 
Service. The party will be honoring PASTOR MARLIN DRAKE, 
who is retiring (once again). This time it is retiring from his position 
at Grace Lutheran Church as Visitation Pastor. Please join in the 
celebration as we recognize and give thanks for all that Pastor Drake 
has shared over the past years as the visitation pastor. Please, no 
gifts, but cards will be greatly appreciated. 

ELCA  ASSEMBLY  ACTIONS 
In August of 2009 the ELCA National Assembly made several  
decisions that are of importance to all of us as members of the  
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. These actions include 
decisions made regarding our relationship to the United Methodist 
Church-our support of an international effort to address the impact of 
malaria and HIV around the world –and social statement regarding 
human sexuality. In order to look more closely at these decisions and 
how they affect our life together as a congregation there will be two 
forums and two bible studies held during the months of April and 
May. The following are the dates for these events. 

Sunday, April 18th, from noon till 1:30 p.m. and  
Sunday, May 2nd, noon till 1:30 p.m. 
The bible studies will take place on Tuesday evenings,  
April 20th, and 27th, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

NEEDED: SYNOD ASSEMBLY 

VOTING MEMBERS FROM GRACE 

The Northeast Ohio Synod will be holding it’s annual assembly 
on May 14-15 (Friday-Saturday) at the John S. Knight Center in 
Akron. We need one man and one woman from the congregation 
to serve as voting members at the assembly. This is an important 
gathering since much of what is happening at both the synodical and 
national levels of the ELCA is often discussed and voted upon. 
Synod assemblies are also the occasions when elections for synod 
council (which is similar to the planning council in a local  
congregation) and other offices take place. In addition, the assembly 
also is responsible for electing people to attend the national assembly 
of the ELCA. If you are interested and willing to attend please  
contact any member of the planning council as soon as possible. 



YouthWorks has asked for 
donation of or the use of 
Booster Seats for children 
ages 5-6 years old.  Part of 
our mission work will be 
spending two days of our 
time in Virginia working 
with the Kids Club in the  
community.  We will be  
provided transportation for 
the kids to the club and 

YouthWorks are in need of Booster Seats to  
adhere to the states safety standards.  If you 
have a Booster seat you no longer need and 
would like to donate to YouthWorks or if you 
have one that could be borrowed for the week 
of July 4th-10th please contact  
Chris Sergent 330-364-3037. 
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Announcements & Thank Yous  

The Funny Side Of Parenting 
It’s often the message behind the words that’s most important 
in family conversation. See if you can catch the true message 
in the following exchange between a father and his son. 

Dear Dad, 

        $chool i$ really great. I am making lot$ of friend$ 
and $tudying very hard. With all my $tuff, I $imply 
can’t think of anything I need, $o if you would like, you 
can ju$t $end me a card, a$ I would love to hear from 
you.  
Love, Your $on 
 

Dear Son,  
        I kNOw that atroNOmy, ecoNOmics, and  
oceaNOgraphy are eNOugh to keep even an hoNOr  
student busy. Do NOt forget that the pursuit of  
kNOwledge is a NOble task, and you can never study 
eNOugh.  

Love, Dad 

A special thank you goes out to 
the members of Grace who  
donated and served the meal 
following Walter’s Funeral. 

Thank you so much, 

Frances Filkins 

Dear Friends of Grace, 

Thank all of you for your prayers 
and lovely cards that you sent to 
me during my  recovery from 
surgery. 

Your thoughtfulness is greatly  
appreciated. 
God Bless, 
Polly Bergquist 

Dear Young Peoples Ministry Board, 

    Thank you so much for the care package you sent to 
me. College always seems to have something that keeps 
me busy, and your care package is not only  useful but 
reminds me and my friends that you care about us and 
want to help. 

Thanks again! 

Sincerely, 
Elizabeth Mady 

Dear Members, 

Thank you for all the cards, prayers and visitation to Leo when he resided 
at New Dawn. We always saw the cards you sent and knew of many of 
your visits.  

The cross at his service was beautiful and we have hung it in a prominent 
place in our home. 

Again, thank you for always remembering him. 

Family of John Leo “Lee” Sawvel 
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Hammerstrom Scholarship 
Phillip Jr. and Marceil Hammerstrom 

Scholarship Fund Application 
 

This scholarship was setup by Phillip Jr. in memory of his wife, Marceil, who was in the medical 
field.  Also, in memory of his father, Phillip Sr, who was a machinist.  If your field of study is in 
the HEALTH area, or the TRADE/INDUSTRY area, you will be considered for this scholarship.  
Please complete this application and return to the church office no later than April 30th.  If 
awarded a scholarship, the check will be sent to your school.  Also, the scholarship can be 
applied for in subsequent years.  Any age may apply. 

 

STUDENT NAME________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________ 

PHONE_______________________________ 

ARE YOU A MEMBER OF GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH IN DOVER___________ 

 

FIELD OF STUDY_______________________________________________________ 

EXPLAIN YOUR PLANS FOR EDUCATION_________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

NAME, ADDRESS, AND PHONE OF SCHOOL_______________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

HAVE YOU BEEN ACCEPTED___________________ 

EXPECTED COMPLETION DATE_________________ 
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HEALTH KITS AND LAYETTES  
Two of our Lutheran World Relief Projects are  
making Health Kits and School Kits. These kits  
provide much needed supplies to many people 
around the world. Items that go into each kit are: 

Health Kits 
1 hand towel (dark color) 

1 wash cloth (dark color),1 bath size bar of soap 
1 adult size toothbrush, 1 nail clipper with file 

1 wide tooth comb, 6 band-aids 

 

School Kits 

 Padded or spinal notebooks of ruled paper 
approx. 8 1/2” X 11” totaling 150-200 sheets;  

do not include loose leaf paper 

1 blunt scissors (safety scissors with  
embedded steel blades work well) 

1 30-centimeter ruler, or ruler with centimeters 
on one side and inches on the other 

1 pencil sharpener, 1 eraser approx. 2 1/2 “ long 

6 new, unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers;  
secure together with a rubber band 

12 sheets of construction paper in assorted colors 

1 box of 16 or 24 crayons 

If you would like to provide any of the items 
used in these kits please drop them off at the 
church office and we will assemble them. 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP! 

Southern Cluster  
Spring Meeting 

Wednesday, April 14th, 2010  
9:30 AM to 1:00 PM 

First Lutheran Church  
Strasburg, Ohio  

Speaker: Northeast Ohio Bishop 
ELIZABETH EATON 

Love Offering for The Carpenter’s Cupboard 
(Strasburg Methodist Church Food Pantry) 

 Offering: NEOSWO and Haiti Disaster Relief 

Lunch Menu: Baked Chicken with dressing, Green Beans, 
Perfection Salad, Cherry Crumb Cake, and a Beverage. 

COST: $6.00 
Please make checks out to NEOSWO 

You can sign up in the church office. Deadline is April 1st. 

2010 Relay For Life  

June 4th & 5th 
Dover, Crater Stadium 

With less than 100 days left before  
the relay, we need to start thinking  

about walking for the cause.  

Let’s show our community what we  
do to make “Grace Happen”. 

 

KNOTTERS 
 

Tuesday, April 13th, 2010 

9:00 AM  
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GROCERY BAG MINISTRY 

Thanks to all who have volunteered 
to be packers for the Grocery Bag 
Ministry this year.  

On a very positive note, donations 
to the Food Pantry have increased in 
response to a greater need for our 
food bags. In February, we 
distributed 57 bags, and have 
already distributed 45 in March. We 
are seeing a greater demand for this 
outreach program. Monetary and 
food donations are very much 
appreciated. 

So, what goes into a bag to feed the 
hungry? The food items are: 
peanut butter, canned meat, 
vegetables, fruit, cereal, soup, 
macaroni & cheese, canned white 
potatoes, spaghetti sauce and 
spaghetti noodles.  

Thank you to all who bring food in 
for the grocery bags that are filled 
each month.  Look in the Sunday 
bulletins to see which items are 
most urgently needed. 

 

The Free Lunch program at Grace 
will continue on the third 
Wednesday of every 
month. As always, we 
depend upon our 
members to prepare 
the food and serve it. 
The lunch menu for 
May 19th is posted in 
the Narthex. Check it 
out and see how you 
can help! 

GRACE CHURCH POSTCARDS 

Are you missing someone who has not been here for 
awhile?  Postcards are available on the narthex table for 
you to send to someone you have missed.  Stop by and 
take a few home to send. 

Thank you to the following volunteers who will help 
serve our free lunch on Wednesday, April 21st. 

Leader: Liz Nelson 

Volunteers: Chris Sergent, Norma Grywalski, 
Louise Keplinger, Linda Bertle 

Volunteers for the Free Lunch should deliver their  
food donations to the church to Luther Hall kitchen on  
Tuesday, April 20th. 

Evangelism Board 



Thank you to the volunteers who 
will prepare and deliver food for 
the Homeless Shelter on  
April 25th. 

 

April’s dinner at the Homeless 
Shelter is on Sunday, April 25th 
at 6:00 pm. The sign-up sheet is 
posted in the Narthex. We have 
cut down on the expense of the 
items needed (less meat, more 
casseroles) or have divided the 
donations into smaller units to 
make it financially easier for you 
to donate. Please check to see 
how you can help. 
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EVANGELISM NEWS… HERE’S YOUR 
CHANCE TO BE A BLESSING TO OTHERS 

W e  a t  G r a c e  h a v e 
volunteered to provide one 
meal per month — the 4th 
Sunday of each month — 
and need volunteers to 
provide the meal and to 
deliver it to the Friends of the 
Homeless of Tuscarawas 
County which is a group of 
concerned citizens from various churches and 
social service agencies in the county who have 
recognized the need to assist persons 
experiencing homelessness.  The residents eat 
dinner at 6:00 each evening.  All tableware is 
provided by the shelter, and they ask that if we 
are just dropping the food off to bring it in 
disposable pans.   

If you are unable to deliver your portion of the 
meal, please contact someone else who has 
signed up to deliver food.   

Let’s continue to work together as the body of 
Christ and serve our brothers and sisters in 
need. 

New sign up sheets are posted for May’s meals 
to the homeless shelter. Please sign up in the 
narthex. 

Evangelism Board 

MOSER FAMILY 

Please continue to support the Moser Family Mission.  
Envelopes are located in the pews.  Please pray for them as 
they share God’s word with the children of Latin America. 

MENU 

Ham Loaf 

Sweet Potato Casserole 

Tossed Salad 

Dessert 

Coffee, Milk & Soda 
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Worship  

OPEN ALTAR FLOWERS   

If you would like to provide altar flowers in memory 
or in honor of loved ones, please either sign up on 
the list in the Narthex or call the church office at  
330-343-6915.   

The cost for one vase is $18.  You will be billed by 
Blossom’s Florist. 

Altar Flowers are available for the following dates.  

 

April 11th - 2 vases 

April 18th - 2 vases 

April 25th - 1 vase 

May 2nd - 2 vases 

May 16th - 1 vase 

May 23rd - 1 vase 

Nursery  

  April  4      Lisa, Jimm & Maguire Morris 

April 11    Pam Keller & Julie VanFossen 

April 18    Marcie, Charles & Grace Castricone  

April 25    Gale Limron & Marcie Tinlin  

Altar Guild  

  Monday, April 26th, 2010 
7:00 pm 

Tuesday, April 27th, 2010 
9:00 am 

Order of St. Luke 

Tuesday, 
April 27th, 2010 

1:00 pm 

Replenishing the Children’s Worship Bags 
Our worship bag continues to be a blessing to children and parents in our 
worship each week! Most of the 10 bags are used every Sunday. The bags 
serve as a way for parents to have their young children in worship with them 
while they get a chance to worship. We will be purchasing new books, toys, 
crayons and snacks for the bags soon.  If you would be interested in 
providing money for the purchase of these items you may make a donation by placing it in a special 
offering envelope with worship snacks written on it.  If paying by check please remember to  write 
Children’s Worship Bags in the memo line. Thank you for continuing to support this ministry. 

Friday, April 2  

 
Isaiah 52:13-53:12 
John 18:1-19:42 

 

Sunday, April 4 

Isaiah 65:17-25 
Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 
1 Corinthians 15:19-26 

Luke 24:1-12 

Sunday, April 18  

Acts 9:1-6 [7-20] 
Psalm 30 

Revelations 5:11-14 
John 21:1-19 

Worship Readings  

CHILDREN OF THE CHURCH PROGRAM 

Anyone wishing to volunteer to teach or 
help during Children of the Church are 
asked to contact the church office. If we 
have enough volunteers we will hold an instructional class, 
orienting everyone to the curriculum which is to be used. 
The curriculum is not difficult to prepare or teach. So, 
please help us in our endeavor to keep this program and 
continue to instruct our children in Christian living. (This 
could be a family affair, with mom and dad teaching and 
assisting and their children attending!-GREAT THOUGHT!) 

Sunday, April 25 

Acts 9:36-43 
Psalm 23 

Revelation 7:9-17 
John 10:22-30 

Swingles 

Tuesday, 
April 20th, 2010 

6:30 pm 
Thursday, April 1  

Exodus 12:1-14 
Psalm 116:1, 10-17 

1 Corinthians 11:23-26 
John 13:1-17, 31b-35 

Sunday, April 11  

Acts 5:27-32 
Psalm 118:14-29 
Revelations 1:4-8 

John 20:19-31 
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SUNDAY 8:00 AM WORSHIP  

ACOLYTES 

Apr. 4 
Apr. 11 
Apr. 18 
Apr. 25 
 

LAY READERS 

Apr. 4    Terry Miller 
Apr. 11  Lynn Foust 
Apr. 18  Steve Zimmerman 
Apr. 25  Gale Limron 

DEACONS 

Apr. 4 
Apr. 11 

Apr. 18  Sue Grafe 
Apr. 25 

USHERS 

Michael Thomas-Moore 

Tom Patton 

Tim Keplinger 

Richard Elliott 

Steve Zimmerman 

Jim Heller, Scott Ebert 

Edward Harper 

SUNDAY 10:30 AM WORSHIP 

ACOLYTES 

Apr. 4    Aaronn Sergent 
Apr. 11  

Apr. 18  Shauna Cox 
Apr. 25  

DEACONS 

Apr. 4 
Apr. 11 
Apr. 18   

Apr. 25  John Stahl 

USHERS 

April 4 John Lorenz, Larry Wallick, Tom Margo, Art Siber 

April 11 Mike Sergent, Ron Philabaum, Jim Gibb, Kent Philabaum 

April 18 John Stahl, Robert McCulloch, Keith Lands, Howard Stein 

April 25 Art Keener, William Page, Jeff Keller, Jeff Hootman, Joe VanFossen 

 

LAY READERS 

Apr. 4  Rick Homrighausen 
Apr. 11  Jim Gibb 
Apr. 18  Nathan Vaughan 
Apr. 25  Fred Grosse 

ALTAR GUILD  

April: Donna Fox, Katherine Stahl, Jill Hootman, Dorothy Morrison, Shirley Grafe 

May: JoAnn Hammond, Norma Buehler, Jean Geyer, Sue Case, Holly Vesco 

Worship Assistants 

Get the Messenger By Email 
If you’d like to receive the Messenger by email please send an email to GraceHappens@GraceDover.org 
with the words “Email Messenger” in the subject heading.   

Remember you can also view the current and archived Messengers online at www.GraceDover.org 
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gracehappens@gracedover.org                              

pastor@gracedover.org                                                                     April 2010 

                               Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 

216 North Wooster Ave 

Dover OH  44622-2948 

330-343-6915 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

   1 
12-1 pm Bible study 
12 pm  Sr. Fun Day 

6:30 pm Gallery 
                        Choir 
7 pm Maundy 
         Thursday  
        Worship Service 

2 
12 pm Community 
Good Friday Service 
Dover-First United  
                     Methodist 
New Phila–  
Emmanuel Lutheran 

7 pm Good Friday  
         Worship Service 

3 
 

4  
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am Easter  
                   Breakfast 

10:30 am Worship  
Communion 
EASTER 

5 
3:00 pm  
Communion              
Park Village 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Property Board 
          Meeting  
7 pm Valley Voices 

6 
12– 4 pm 
Rejoice Women 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

6:45 pm Planning                            
                       Council 

 

7 
 

8 
12-1 pm Bible study 
12 pm  Sr. Fun Day 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

  9 
 

 

10 
8 am Men’s  
         Breakfast with 
         guest speaker. 

11 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship  
Communion 

1 pm Mission Trip 
Meeting– Luther Hall 

12 
10:30 am 
Communion 
Park Village 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

13 
9 am Knotters 

5 pm Hammerstrom 
          Scholarship 
          Meeting 
6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

6:45 pm Ministry Night 

14 
 

 

15 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

12-1 pm Bible study 

5:30 pm Modern 
           Homemakers 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

16 
 

 

 

 

 
 

17 
 

 

 

 

 

18 
8 am Worship -Comm. 
9:15 am SCS 
9:45 am Meet & Greet 
10:15 am-  
Congregational Meeting 
10:30 am Worship– 
Communion 
12 –1:30 pm Bible Study 
3:30 pm Co-Op  
Confirmation—Nct. 

19 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

 
 
 

 

20 
9:30 am  Staff Meeting 

6:30 Cub Scouts 

6:30 pm  Swingles 

 

 

 

 

21 
10 am Tuscarawas 
County Caregivers 
Coalition 

11-1 pm Free Lunch 
ORC 

 

22 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

12-1 pm Bible study 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

 
 

23 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

24 
 
 

 
 
 

25 
 8 am Worship  
Communion 

 9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship 
Communion 

Pastor Drake’s  
Retirement Celebration 
& Card Shower 

 6 pm  Meal to 
             Homeless Shelter 

26 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Valley Voices 

7 pm Altar Guild 

 

 

27 
9 am  Altar Guild 

11 am Endowment 
           Trustee Meeting 

1 pm Order of  
                 St. Luke  

6:30 Cub Scouts 

28 
7:30 pm 
Dr. Mary Baer 
Circle 

 

29 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

12-1 pm Bible study 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

30  

 

 
 

Messenger  
Newsletter  
Deadline 

9 am 
Messenger 
Assembly 


